
 

 
 

Greetings from Councilwoman Stark, 
 

Below you will find the latest news, announcements and event details that I want to 
share with you.  

 
As always, please do not hesitate to contact my office with questions, comments or 
concerns at 602-262-7441 or council.district.3@phoenix.gov.  

 
Respectfully, 

 
Debra Stark   
    

Councilwoman 
City of Phoenix 

Council District 3 
Meet the #phxD3 staff    
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https://www.phoenix.gov/district3
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https://www.facebook.com/DebraStarkPHX/
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https://www.instagram.com/debrastarkphx/


 

Mayor Kate Gallego 
Sworn-in March 21      
 
Newly elected Mayor Kate Gallego was sworn-
in March 21 at the Historic Orpheum Theater.  

 
The mayor took her oath of office with her 

parents and son by her side. Mayor Gallego 
will serve the remainder of a term that 
expires April 19, 2021, vacated by former 

mayor and now Congressman Greg Stanton. 
Gallego takes over for Interim Mayor Thelda Williams, who returns to her Council District 

1 seat.  
 
Watch the Mayor’s Inauguration Ceremony and Inaugural Address here. 

 

 

Fundraiser for Phoenix Police Officer Paul 

Rutherford – End of Watch March 21, 2019 
 
On March 21, Officer Paul 

Rutherford arrived on scene 
of a collision near 75th Drive 
and Indian School Road. 

While investigating the 
collision, Officer Rutherford 

was struck by a vehicle. 
Officer Rutherford passed 

away due to his injuries.  
  
Officer Rutherford served his 

community and the Phoenix 
Police Department with 

honor for 23 years. Prior to 
joining the Phoenix Police 
Department, he served in 

the United States Air Force.  
  

Officer Rutherford is survived 
by his wife of 30 years, two 
adult sons and their wives, a grandson, his father and mother, two brothers and a sister. 

Please continue to keep the Rutherford family in your thoughts and prayers. 
 

A breakfast and BBQ fundraiser will be held from 8 a.m. to 11 p.m. on Monday, 
March 25, 2019, at 1102 W. Adams St. ALL donations will benefit Officer 
Rutherford’s family. Please support if you can. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dOjTGKVNMXE


 

New Interactive Map for Planned Major Street 
Restrictions and Closures 

 
To provide city residents 
and visitors with near 

real-time information 
about planned major 

street restrictions and 
closures, the Street 
Transportation 

Department launched a 
web-based, mobile 

friendly interactive map 
tool.  
 

The new map includes 
pan, zoom and sorting 

tools that allow users to 
interact with the map to 
change the display on 

the map. The interactive 
map can be sorted to 

display current and 
future street restrictions 

and closures associated with private development, special events, utility work and street 

construction/maintenance; and can also be sorted to display emergency street closures.  
 

To access the new street closure and restriction map, visit phoenix.gov/StreetClosures. 
 

 
Community Budget 
Hearings 
  
19 Community Budget Hearings are scheduled 
citywide for the 2019-20 Trial Budget. Attend a 

meeting and share your input!  
 

2019-20 Community Budget Hearing All Meeting 
Locations (PDF) 

 
Budget Process (Video) 
 

District 3 Meeting Dates/Locations (next page): 
 

https://www.phoenix.gov/streets/street-closures
https://www.phoenix.gov/streets/street-closures
https://www.phoenix.gov/budgetsite/Documents/2019_Community_Budget_Hearing_Meeting_Locations.pdf
https://www.phoenix.gov/budgetsite/Documents/2019_Community_Budget_Hearing_Meeting_Locations.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_ejdlcnFkDk


 

Tuesday 

April 2, 2019 
6 p.m.  
 

Sunnyslope 

Community Center  
Multipurpose Room  
802 E. Vogel Avenue 

 
 

 

Pedestrian Safety  
 
No matter how you travel on Phoenix's 
roadways, safety should always come 

first. People who drive, walk and ride 
bicycles all share responsibility to ensure 

roadway safety. 
 
Safety Tips 

  
 Always stay alert, DON'T drive distracted 
 Follow posted speed limits and STOP on red 
 Yield to pedestrians and bicyclists; be especially aware 

and careful to yield when turning 
 Look left, right, and left again before turning onto a 

new roadway 
 DON'T encroach into crosswalks 
 Ensure at least three feet alongside to safely pass 

bicyclists 
 

  
 Stay alert and DON'T walk distracted 
 Wear bright, reflective clothing when dark 
 Look left, right, and left again (before you enter the 

roadway) 
 Make eye contact with drivers 
 Cross the street at designated crosswalks or intersections 
 Stay on the sidewalk (when available) 
 Read and follow all roadway signs 
 

Monday 
April 8, 2019 
6 p.m. 

 
 

North Mountain Visitor 
Center  
12950 N. 7th Street 

Thursday 
April 18, 2019 

8 a.m.  
 

Shadow Mountain 
Senior Center  

3546 E. Sweetwater 
Avenue 
 

Thursday 

April 11, 2019 
6 p.m. 

Paradise Valley 

Community Center  
Multipurpose Room  

17402 N. 40th Street 
 



 

 
 Stay bright at night - wear bright clothing and use lights 
 Wear proper protective gear 
 Obey traffic signs and signals 
 Ride with the flow of traffic (when possible) 
 Slow down and check for oncoming traffic before entering 

any street or intersection 
 Use appropriate hand signals when making turns 

 
 
 
 

 

Accelerated Pavement 
Maintenance Program   
Share your input 
 

Between January 2019 and June 2023, the 
Street Transportation Department will undertake 
its largest and most comprehensive pavement 

maintenance program to accelerate pavement 
maintenance work on many of the city’s major 

streets. 
 
More than 250 major-street miles will be 

repaved – a 300 percent increase compared to 
the number of major-street miles the city 

traditionally paves each year. 
 
The accelerated program will be accomplished along with the city’s pavement 

preservation program for local and collector streets, which typically includes 200 street 
miles per year. The acceleration will significantly improve the condition of city streets. 
 

Share Your Input! 
Which streets do you want to see included 
in the pavement maintenance work plans 

for fiscal years 2021 through 2023? 
 

Pavement condition assessment data and 
public input will be used to identify streets 
for the 2021-2023 work plans that will be 

presented to the Phoenix City Council for 
approval in late spring 2019.  

 
Use our interactive street-
maintenance map to share your input or 

email your comments 
to pavement@phoenix.gov. 

http://phoenix.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=875ad46da68b4d87bf418910b4e3c7d1
http://phoenix.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=875ad46da68b4d87bf418910b4e3c7d1
mailto:pavement@phoenix.gov
http://phoenix.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=875ad46da68b4d87bf418910b4e3c7d1


 

Maricopa Association of Governments - Survey 
to Plan the Region’s Transportation Future 
Complete Survey & Enter to Win Gift Cards 
 

As part of an effort to update the 
long-range transportation plan, 

Maricopa Association of 
Governments (MAG) is asking 
individuals who live or work in the 

Maricopa County region to complete 
a survey about values and priorities 

for the region. 
 
This is a chance to shape the future 

of transportation in this region. This 
survey will ask 

people what they value most and 
allow them to give their input on transportation 
priorities in the region. The results will be used to help develop plans for future roads, 

freeways, public transit, bikeways and pedestrian improvements. 
 

The online survey takes about 10 minutes, and participants will be eligible to win raffle 
prizes ranging from $100 gift cards to personal electronics, and a $1,000 Grand Prize.  
 

Take the survey online here. 
 

 

Don’t Miss Out on these Upcoming Events…  
 
 

March 23 - Household Hazardous Waste & 
Electronics Collection 
 
Saturday, March 23 from 7 a.m. to 12 p.m. at Rose 

Moffard Park - 9833 N. 25th Ave. 
 
Household hazardous waste (HHW) and 

electronics collection events are for city of Phoenix 
residential solid waste customers only. Have your current 

city services bill and matching photo ID readily 
available for staff.  
 

For more info on acceptable items and other events: 
https://www.phoenix.gov/publicworks/hhw 

 
 

http://www.azmag.gov/values
https://www.phoenix.gov/publicworks/hhw


 

March 26 - Coffee with the Chief 
 
The next Coffee with the Chief is happening Tuesday, March 26 at 8 

a.m. at St. Jerome Catholic Church located at 10815 N. 35th Ave.  
 

 

 

March 30 - Movie at the 
Mountain – Mountain View Park 
 
Saturday, March 30  

9901 N. 7th Ave. 
 
Garden Party – 5:30 p.m. 

Raffle – 6 p.m. 
Movie – 7 p.m.  

 
Bring blankets, lawn chairs, snacks, water 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
April 6 - Slope Fest 2019 and 
Tour de Sunnyslope 
 
Everyone is invited to the family friendly 
Slope Fest and Bike Ride happening 

Saturday, April 6 from 8:30 a.m. – 2 
p.m. at Palma Park - 12th Street & East 

Dunlap Avenue. Your Community Action 
Squad will be on hand for VIN-etching and 
bicycle registration. Desert Horizon’s Bike 

Squad will be out to ride along with the Tour 
de Sunnyslope. Members of the 

Neighborhood Enforcement Team will also be 
out to host a Drug Take Back. Come join in 
on the fun!  

 
 

 

 

 


